KRUEGER GIVES WINNING NAME

Merchant's Suggestion "Hillsdale" Golf Club unanimously Adopted.

J. W. Krueger, prominent Ardmore merchant, who has taken an active interest in the proposed new golf club now being constructed north of the city has been declared winner of the free year's membership in the club offered for the best suggested name for the new course.

His suggestion "Hillsdale Golf club" was unanimously accepted by the board of directors at a meeting attended by every member last night. There were thirty or more suggested names before the board for consideration.

With the selection of the club's name, preparations to build an impressive arched gateway leading into the club property bearing the club name in prominent letters across the top were made. The gate will be brick faced and will provide the entrance and exit to the club course.

Hope to Open June 3.

Work of construction on the course has been delayed by the continued rainfall but, the board said, the original plan to open the links on June 3 will probably be realized if weather conditions are good this week. The mower ordered for work on the fairways has arrived and has been placed in service. Workmen entered the tract again yesterday after two days enforced lay off and began work of grading and sanding tees and greens.

Included in the present plans is the preparation of a parking space for members' and players' cars near the gateway. Such a tract will be graded and possibly hard-surfaced in the future.

Membership cards for the nearly

three score charter members and cards for use on the course 1, the name of the club will no printed: These cards will probatissued within a few days.